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   Intergroup Office hours are from 8:30 am to 1:00 pm and 2:00 pm to 4:30 pm  

   Monday - Thursday, Closed Friday, Saturday and Sunday 

Hello All, 

 

  And in a blink of an eye the Summer season is almost 

over.  Now comes what I believe to be the best time of 

the year on the Cape.  Traffic starts to ease, the beaches 

clear out and you don’t have to wait 2 hours to get a seat 

in your favorite restaurant.  Warm days and cool nights 

that make sleeping comfortable again.  As we start the 

transition to Fall I have begun working on the new 

meeting list.  If your group has any changes or you know 

of any groups that have moved, disbanded or recently 

started please have them contact the office so that I can 

get the information updated online as well as in the 

paper version of the meeting list.  If you group is 

planning any functions, anniversaries or alkathon’s for 

the upcoming months please remember to get me the 

information in advance so that I can put it on the events 

calendar on the website and in the Sober Times.  

Hopefully your Summer has been a good one.   

 

Chuck T. 

 

  

 
 

 
 

Notes from the editor 

It is suggested the 9th Tradition 
be read at each meeting in 

August: 
 

"A.A., as such, ought never be 
organized; but we may create 
service boards or committees 
directly responsible to those 

they serve” 

Did you..... 

• Begin your 
morning with 
prayer? 

• Talk with 
another 
alcoholic? 

• Call your 
sponsor? 

• Are you doing 
service work? 
for your 
group? 

Service Committee Meetings 

Intergroup Reps 
Meeting Every 1st 
Tuesday at 7:30 
Federated Church 
Resource Room, 320 
Main Street (Front 
Door Hyannis, MA. 

General Service 

Districts 1&2Every 2nd 

Tuesday at 7:00 pm 

behind St David’s 

Church in Nelson’s 

Hall 205 Old Main 

So. Yarmouth 

 

Boston's Bid for 

ICYPAA is looking 

for people to get 

involved from Dist. 

1&2. Group meets at 

12 Channel St. So. 

Boston, 1st & 3rd 

Sundays at 5 P.M. 
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Cape Cod Intergroup 
 

Phone- 508-775-7060 

www.capecodaa.net 

Just what is Intergroup 

doing for your group?  

 

How does your group 

benefit from Intergroup?   

 

How can your group have 

a voice in what Intergroup 

does? 

 

Why not invite us to share 

with your group at your 

next business meeting and 

answer these questions?    

 

A member of our Steering 

Committee will be glad to 

make a presentation at your 

business meeting.  Contact 

us today.508-775-7060 

Newly elected GSR's are 

requested to meet at St. 

David's Church every 

2nd Tuesday At 6:45 pm 

in Nelson's Hall for a 

welcoming orientation. 
 

 

Your Intergroup 

is not a 

governing body 

and does not 

attempt to, nor 

can it ,  rule any 

AA Group.  

Its sole purpose 

is to act as a 

clearinghouse 

for the 

convenience of  

members and 

groups desiring 

assistance, and 

to extend the 

Twelve Step 

Work of  

“carrying the 

message.”  

 

 

 

Barbara F. is contact for 

District 1 & 2 

774-836-8830 

 
 



  Would you like to serve your group? 
AA gives us many ways to be of service to our fellowship. 

One of those is to represent your group as an Intergroup Representative (IGR). 

Does your group have an IGR?  If not, why not volunteer to represent your group?  Volunteer to 

serve at your next business meeting. 

Does your group have a General Service Representative? (GSR) 

The GSR is the link between your group and AA as a whole. 

Your Intergroup Office is always looking for volunteers to staff  the office during 

vacations, illness, etc. Please contact the office if interested. 

 

 

 

Cape Cod Intergroup is entirely dependent on the AA groups and 

individuals for its continuing operation. 

 Your group can participate by selecting an Intergroup Representative to 

represent your group. 

Is Cape Cod Intergroup a part of A.A.? 

IG Reps meet on the 1st Tuesday of every month.  Any AA member can 

attend. 

As an A.A. member you can support CCIG by volunteering. While CCIG 

has one paid staff worker, many of the services are provided by 

volunteers. 

 

“To catch the 

reader's attention, 

place an interesting 

sentence or quote 

from the story here.” 
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Meeting 
Changes 

 

New Meetings 

Osterville 

 

“New 

Beginnings” 

Lady of 

Assumption 

Church, 76 

Wianno Ave. 

Mondays 7:30-

8:30 

Chatham 

"Donut Hole" 

Open 12&12 

Saturdays 10:30-

11:30  819 Main 

St. Unitarian 

Meeting House 

Annex 

Bourne 

“Monday Night” 

WBBSS has 

MOVED to a 

new night and 

new location.  

The meeting will 

be Thursday 

nights 6-7:30 @ 

239 Main St.  

Bourne 

Community Bldg. 

Buzzards Bay 

Meeting Updates 

 

Tradition Nine: AA, as such, ought never be organized; but we may create 

service boards or committees directly responsible to those they serve. 

 

• Do I still try to boss things in AA? 
• Do I resist formal aspects of AA because I fear them as authoritative? 
• Am I mature enough to understand and use all elements of the AA 

program – even if no one makes me do so – with a sense of personal 

responsibility? 
• Do I exercise patience and humility in any AA job I take? 
• Am I aware of all those to whom I am responsible in any AA job? 
• Why doesn’t every AA group need a constitution and bylaws? 
• Have I learned to step out of an AA job gracefully – and profit thereby – 

when the time comes? 
• What has rotation to do with anonymity? With humility? 

 

 



 

 Do you have a special anniversary coming up? Does your group need a bulk order of books or other 

materials? Would you like to order from the comfort of your home or meeting space? Well, look no further. 

We have increased our inventory and are now pleased to offer painted medallions, the bronze "Boston" 

medallions, and 24-hour bronze medallions. Send us your email orders. There is no limit on books or other 

merchandise. No order too big or too small. If you are looking for specialty items we will be happy to order 

them for you. Come in and check us out. We would love to see and get to know you. We always try to have 

coffee available and have time for good conversation. Also, feel free to check out the website for info on 

meetings and other related information. DON'T FORGET WE OFFER FREE SHIPPING!!!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

We Have Increased Our Inventory Of Books And Supplies To 
Serve You Better 

 

 

                      

 

 

 

Volunteers are needed for the Corrections 

Committee.  Please contact Roger Allen. 

for details.  508-563-4435 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Birthday Plan 
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Editorial by Bill W. 

A.A. Grapevine, August 1948 

"Each A.A. Group needs the least possible organization. Rotating leadership is the best. The small group may elect 

its secretary, the large group its rotating committee, and the groups of a large Metropolitan area their central or 

intergroup committee, which often employs a full-time secretary. The Trustees of The Alcoholic Foundation are, 

in effect, our A.A. General Service Committee. They are the custodians of our A.A. Tradition and the receivers 

of voluntary A.A. contributions by which we maintain our A.A. General Service Office in New York. They are 

authorized by the groups to handle our over-all public relations and they guarantee the integrity of our principal 

newspaper, "The A.A. Grapevine." All such representatives are to be guided in the spirit of service, for true leaders 

in A.A. are but trusted and experienced servants of the whole. They derive no real authority from their titles; 

they do not govern. Universal respect is the key to their usefulness." 

The least possible organization, that's our universal ideal. No fees, no dues, no rules imposed on anybody, one 

alcoholic bringing recovery to the next; that's the substance of what we most desire, isn't it? 

 

 

 

 

 

I am responsible...When 

anyone, anywhere, reaches out 

for help, I want the hand of 

A.A. always to be there.  And 

for that I am responsible. 

 

 

 
 



Receive this Newsletter at home!!!! 

 

 

            
396 Main Street       Non Profit Org. 
PO Box 662         
Hyannis MA 02601          
    
        

 

Subscription Rates 
Individual $5.00 per year. 
Group Secretaries receive 
the Sober Times FREE!!!! 
 (This barely covers the postage)  

_____________________________________________________________________ 

(Please Print)NAME (Secretary Name if group  

____________________________________________________ 

Street Address or PO Box 

________________________________________________________________

City                                                  State                   
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Please Update Our Group Records.  THIS COULD BE YOUR LAST COPY OF THE SOBER TIMES!!!! 

PLEASE CONTACT THE INTERGROUP OFFICE TO UPDATE YOUR SUBSCRIPTION INFORMATION.  

OTHERWISE THIS IS YOUR LAST COPY!!!!!!!   CALL TODAY!!! 

Each Group Secretary Receives a Free Subscription 


